
May 9, 2023 
 
 This is a report of the regular meeting of the Rossville Town Council on Tuesday, 
May 9, 2023 at 6:30 p.m. at the Rossville Town Hall. 
 On call of the roll:  David Severt, Jack Fingerle, and William Croto. 
 Also present were Chad Colby, Ed Underwood, Chester Bankes, and Deb and 
Steve Bowman. 
 David Severt called the meeting to order and minutes from the previous meeting 
was approved as presented. 
 Ed Underwood gave a monthly service call report.  The department SOPs need 
to be updated.  He wants to contact Lexipol to get an estimate for this service.  Council 
stated he could proceed with obtaining an estimate.  There may be an additional part 
time deputy joining the force.  There were complaints received from the audience 
concerning speeding on N. Delphi Rd.  There was a suggestion of possibly installing   
rumble strips to the roadway.  Chad Colby will get an estimate. 
 Chad Colby stated bids are to be received at the next Council meeting for the 
demolition of the Town Park water tower.  He is hoping to resume sewer cleaning this 
summer.  He has Donohue and Associates checking to see if it is feasible cost wise to 
install a drying bed for sludge.  S. Gaddis St. reconstruction will be starting when school 
is out for the summer.  Duke Energy is requesting the area where a power pole is to be 
relocated due to the construction.  BF & S presented a supplemental agreement to have 
the survey completed at a cost of no more than $4500.00.  Bill Croto made a motion to 
approve the agreement, seconded by Jack Fingerle, and passed by Council.  There was 
discussion of applying for another Community Crossing Matching Grant to resurface N. 
Delphi Rd, a section of W. South St past Sherlock St., and N. East St.  The renovation 
project at the Agrico building has begun. 
 Robert Shaffer discussed the current trash contract. 
 Approval was given to Pat McIlrath to proceed with the process of an additional 
appropriation of the funds from the sale of both golf carts to assist with the repairs to the 
white utility truck. 
 Voucher Register and Allowance Dockets were presented to Council for review 
and approval. 
 There was continued discussion of updates to the employee handbook. 
 There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was 
adjourned to Tuesday, June 13, 2023 at 6:30 p.m. at the Rossville Town Hall. 
 
      ____________________________________ 
      David Severt, President of the Council 
Attest:______________________ 
 Patricia McIlrath 
 Clerk Treasurer 
 Rossville, IN  46065 
   

 


